
LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2024
NOTE:  As there was not a quorum for the advertised BOS I Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, November 12, 2024, the meeting was rescheduled for Friday, November 15, 2024 at 6:30 PM.  An advertisement was placed in the Daily Local News on Wednesday, November 13, 2024 alerting readers of the date and time change as well as a notice on the Township website and the front door of the Municipal Building.
CALL TO ORDER: At 6:30 PM, Supervisor Lou Simone opened the BOS I Meeting.  Supervisors Richard Brown, Gene Wier, Treasurer Alison Emmons, and Secretary Janice Hearne were in attendance. Residents in the audience were Charlie Rodgers, Rich and Diane Henryson and Bill Venditta.   
PUBLIC COMMENTS: Bill Venditta was recognized and requested the BOS consider installing signs prohibiting the use of brake retarders for trucks approaching the Route 41 Roundabout.  The brake retarders are extremely loud and are being used increasingly as they are approaching the roundabout.  Lou Simone explained that the Township has already requested PennDOT do a survey of where to place the signs.  In addition the Township is working on an Ordinance which will allow the PA State Police to enforce the signs.  Lou will verify the exact location of the sign placement with Justin Gattorno at PennDOT.  
BOS I MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 08, 2024: Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the minutes from October 08, 2024.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  Gene Wier had not joined the meeting at this time.
TREASURER’S REPORT – OCTOBER, 2024: Alison Emmons clarified a question for Lou Simone:  The check written to CNH CAPITAL is the billing company for Messick – a vendor Darryl uses for truck repairs.  The missing check number from the check run was due to the necessity to void a check.  The checks submitted for signatures were signed in the usual manner.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – OCTOBER, 2024: For the month of October Zoning Officer Ted Jasinski issued (6) Zoning permits, (10) Building Permits, (3) U & O Certificates, (0) Shed Permits, (0) Road Occupancy Permits, (1) Solicitation Permit and (1) Storm Water Management Permit. Total Permit Fees collected for October were $4,836.61.  Sales of units in Honeycroft and New Daleville have slowed, but U&O Inspections continue.  PECO has been replacing poles in the Township and the Route 41 Roundabout is complete and open.  
B. ROADMASTER: Darryl King’s report stated that the garage door panels have been repaired, the Wheel loader was towed for repairs and Mark Mummert will assist with tree trimming soon on Faggs Manor, Baker and Elm Creek Roads.  A quote was received for the green truck’s replacement bed which will nearly deplete the ARP Funds in accordance with the directive.  All three trucks have been inspected and repairs made.  Darryl filled out the most recent grant application for salt sheds and Ed Van Arsdale of ARRO has been contacted for the cost analysis and extra design features.  Lastly the feedback from residents regarding their appreciation for the new mower allowing for better sight distances has been extremely positive.  Lou Simone noted the Township should consider writing a Resolution to be sent to Chester County Commissioners regarding statewide guidelines for utilities to trim trees.  This Resolution should be submitted to the County, CCATO and PSATS.   
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  No report
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC) TASK FORCE MEETING:  Lou read excerpts from the PC Meeting which was actually a PC Task Force Meeting.  The topic under discussion was the Comp Plan which the Township  adopted in March, 2007.  Spence Andress attended the meeting and explained that the updated Comp Plan must take an inventory of the Township and make plans for the future.  Once the vision is understood then it will be necessary to engage various consultants to assist with the specifics of the revised Plan.  At the next Task Force meeting on November 19th under discussion will be four (4) categories to consider:  1)  Inventory; 2) Land Usage – existing usage and future; 3) Transportation challenges; and 4) Implementation.  Grant DeCosta will attend the November Task Force Meeting to explain how Brandywine Conservancy may be able to assist the Task Force mission and provide assistance with funding/grants.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC) – WILDFLOWER MEETING:  Lou Simone and Jeri Ramagnano met on October 15th to discuss the feasibility of planting wildflowers in or around the New Daleville – Country Meadows trail from the Tot Lot to the Filtration Plant (about 4 miles); Londonderry Meadows; and the New Daleville Meadow which is 6 acres.  This project is in its initial stages and will be put on hold until early spring.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC): Lou Simone read aloud excerpts of the Historical Committee’s October report.  Their first item of business was honoring the life of Charlotte Wrigley.  She was a Very Special Lady.  The 2026 Celebration of our Nation was discussed and Kevin Witman has found all the burial sites of the Revolutionary War patriots buried in Faggs Manor Cemetery.  Possibly a Star Gazer/Astral Harp presentation was suggested if Kevin and Janet have time to create one.  Janice Hearne is working on scheduling Charlie Zahm to perform on a date to be determined for the Celebration. Connie Ramsay offered to help research our current soldiers to see if they would be interested in participating in the celebration.  The Committee is interested in expanding the celebration over two days:  a Friday and Saturday, possibly September 26, October 10 or October 17.  Karen Kasper from Kraftworks spoke about items which might be lovely to commemorate the celebration.  Possibly wooden coins or garden flags with the Township logo. Ideas continue to pour in.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:  Gene Wier reported the website is ship shape.
OLD BUSINESS: 
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS: Lou Simone gave a short synopsis of the most recent meeting.  In essence the color palette for the interior and exterior of the renovations will be earth tones.  Liz Lawrence brought samples from which to determine choices.  There were two contracts submitted by Liz for Mechanical and Structural Engineers.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to ratify both contracts.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 to ratify.
B. POLICE PRESENCE IN LONDONDERRY: Lou explained that Stacey Fuller had reviewed the proposed contract for the Parkesburg Police Department and it was determined LDT would not proceed.  Lou described his meeting with Southern Chester County Regional Police Department (SCCRP).  Following consultation with Stacey it was determined to table this topic until 2025.  There is no need to rush.  Lou will contact both police departments to update them on the decisions.
C. NEW DALEVILLE AND LONDONDERRY MEADOWS CROSSWALK:  The Highway Occupancy Permit (HOP) has been received.  Lou shared a discussion he had recently where he learned Shane Morgan from the County will be happy to help with funding.  There are 2 options for which the Crosswalk qualifies.  This project is now ready for telephone bids.
D. ROUNDABOUT AT RT 41 & RT 926: The Roundabout is open.  Stacey Fuller is reviewing the contract regarding responsibilities for chicanes, concrete and light maintenance.  The Township will need a lighting maintenance contract (likely a vendor in West Chester).
E. COMPREHENSIVE PLAN REVIEW AND UPDATE:  Lou explained the Comp Plan meetings will determine what Londonderry residents want for the future to include planning, recreations facilities, etc.  The Comp Plan review is open to all LDT residents and the more participation by residents the better.  As a possible example, Lou explored a possible pickle ball court installed in New Daleville, paid by LDT Open Space funds, but maintained by New Daleville.  The court would be open to all residents not just New Daleville.  Dick Brown noted the noise of the ball could be annoying, but Lou was just using this as an example.
F. MS4 BIG ELK CREEK AGREEMENT WITH PennDOT:  The signed completed Agreement has NOT been received by the Township.
G. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE AND WILDFLOWERS:  This topic was tabled until the spring.
H. LSA – LOCAL SHARE ACCOUNT GRANT:  The application for this grant for new salt sheds is in process.  Darryl and Ed Van Arsdale of ARRO are working on it.
I. RECOGNITION AWARD DISPLAY:  Tabled until 2025.

NEW BUSINESS:

A. ESCROW FEE DETERMINATION FOR STANDARD STORMWATER MANAGEMENT:  The BOS reviewed the Addendum.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Resolution Addendum.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
B. PennDOT MTF GRANT:  This Grant is for Jackson Road and Faggs Manor Road repairs.  The Grant is for $1,000,000 with LDT responsible for 30%.
C. DATE FOR END OF YEAR MEETING:  Dick Brown and Gene Wier agreed December 19th was best suited for the end of year meeting.  Lou Simone will be out of the country, but PSATS advised it is ok for him to phone in should there be a need for a quorum.  The meeting will begin at 6:00 PM. 
D. GAWTHROP LETTER OF AGREEMENT FOR 2025:  Lou read the letter documenting the fee increases for Gawthrop Greenwood.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the small increases for 2025.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
E. ARP FUNDS:  Lou Simone explained $35,000 of the remaining balance of the ARP Funds will be applied to the purchase of a stainless steel lining for the green Ford truck to prevent erosion from salt.  There is an approximate remainder of $8,500 to be applied to engineering fees.
F. TREASURER’S BOND INCREASE:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to increase the Treasurer’s Bond from $3,000,000 TO $5,000,000.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.

G. 2025 TOWNHIP BUDGET WORKSHOP:  The BOS reviewed the proposed 2025 Budget.  The amount budgeted for Police will be removed.  The amount budgeted for Building Renovations will remain the same.  The Crossing should be $25,000.  Salaries should take into consideration the cost of living increase.  There was discussion regarding the Fuel Fund and General Funds allocations.  Wildflowers should be budgeted at $5,000.
H. LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP VETERANS MEMORIAL CIRCLE:  Lou noted there will be not be a sign or flag IN the circle.  Signs will be erected PRIOR to the circle on the north and southbound sides of Route 41.  Lou will contact Pam Johnson with PennDOT to secure permission.  He has written a letter to John Lawrence, Carolyn Comitta and Chrissy Houlahan to let them know our plans. 
Additional Discussion:  RETARDER BRAKES ORDINANCE:  Lou noted more information is required before the Township can advertise and set an Ordinance Hearing date. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 at 7:30 PM 
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: Wednesday, November 20, 2024 at 5:30 PM.

C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, November 25, 2024 at 7:30 PM. (if needed)
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, November 26, 2024 at 7:00 PM.
E. THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY:  Thursday, November 28, 2024 (OFFICE CLOSED).

F. BOS I MEETING: Tuesday, December 10, 2024 at 7:30 PM  
G. CORRESPONDENCE:
PAY BILLS:
Bills were paid in the usual manner.           
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board, Lou Simone made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting. Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  The Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.                                              
Respectfully submitted,

Janice H. Hearne
Administrative Secretary
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